# Rustic Ridge Riders

March Newsletter 2011

Dedicated to Track and Trail

PO Box 33, Dellwood, WI 53927 Email: <a href="mailto:rusticriders@aol.com">rusticriders@aol.com</a> Website: rusticridgeriders.org

#### **Special Interest**

Last Newsletter 2010-2011

End of Season Landowners Club Dinner is Saturday, April 2 at 5:00 pm. at Carlson's please go online and register.

Sledfest 2011 the Grass Drags October 1, 2011

Next Meeting: Saturday, April 2, 5:00 pm at Carlson's

#### Officers

Dennis Kulwicki (President)

Rick Carlson (Vice-President)

Mathieu Labs (Treasurer/Secretary)

Chad Rhinehart (County Rep)

Jim Schnolis (Trail Master)

#### Committees

Dave Pliss (Recreation Director) Director)

### President's Message

That's it, the end of the riding season! My sled is back on the trailer and ready to be summerized for storage with 'stuff'.

That also means swapping out all of the 'stuff' between the shed and the garage. You know... shovels for rakes, snow blowers for lawnmowers, and other 'stuff'. And that's not counting all the toys, which includes a scooter. mountain bike, canoe, trailer, boat, etc. In fact, I have so much 'stuff' I can't even park a car in the garage. There's no room because I have too much, and you guessed it... 'stuff'!

I'll stop right here and now because you don't want me rambling on into the house or basement where there is even more 'stuff'.

As I look back on the winter season, as always, it sure went fast but I'm glad to be involved with the club for a winter activity. I look forward to going to the meetings, participating in the events, and meeting new friends. It keeps me active, moving, and busy out playing in the white 'stuff'. (Oops! I did it again Sorry!) It sure beats sitting in the house all winter watching TV and complaining about it!



Anyway, thanks everybody! I had a great winter snowmobile season and I'm sure all of you have too.

I've enjoyed being active in your club and will continue to do so. As President, doing the website and newsletter has been fun.

Mat, thanks for doing the Facebook page and design and for your input each month in the newsletter.

-Dennis Kulwicki

## Meeting Notes

The seventh meeting of the season was held on March 20th at Carlson's. Topics discussed were: *Ice Drags*, website, County Rep. report, trail master report, and recreation report.

The grooming season has come to an end. The trail signs will need to be removed shortly. There will be an email sent out announcing when the sign removal work will be held. Also, there was talk about painting and fixing up the groomer, more info on that later.

The Club will also be reregistrating and requalifying for our 'Incorporation' status with the State of Wisconsin as a non-stock corporation.
Thus, again becoming the Rustic Ridge Riders Inc.

A proposal of trail closures due to inclement weather was read at the meeting for next season in Adam's County. It's posted on the website for your review and a copy will be emailed to you.

There has also been some

talk and scuttlebutt about bringing back an 'Enduro Race' event. Something to think about in this coming off season?

The 'Club Landowners Dinner' will be held at Carlson's, starting with a short meeting at 5:00 pm. Hope to see you there.

-Mathieu Labs